
APR 19 2005

Elizabeth L. Homer, Esq.
Homer Law
1730 Rhode Island Ave., NW
Suite 501
Washington, D.C. 20036

Re: Approval of the Amendments to the Gaming Ordinance of the
Quapaw Tribe of Oklahoma

Dear Ms. Homer:

Amendments to the Quapaw Tribe's gaming ordinance were submitted to the
National Indian Gaming Commission (NIGC) for our review and approval. These
amendments were approved by the Tribe's Business Committee in Resolution 021405-A
on February 14, 2005. The amendments and the Business Committee resolution were
received by the NIGC on March 3, 2005.

The amendments clarify the roles of the Tribal Gaming Agency and the Tribal
Gaming Commission. Additionally, they also clarify certain issues now that the Tribe
has a Tribal-State compact with the State of Oklahoma, which was approved by the
Secretary of the u.S. Department of the Interior.

I approved a gaming ordinance of the Quapaw Tribe on February 3, 2005. This
letter constitutes approval under the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act (IGRA), 25 U.S.C. §
2701 et seq., of the enclosed amendments to that ordinance. The amendments are
approved for gaming only on Indian lands, as defined in the IGRA, over which the Tribe
possesses jurisdiction and exercises governmental power.

Thank you for submitting the amendments for review and approval. The NIGC
staff and I look forward to continuing to work with the Tribe to implement the IGRA. If
you have questions or require further assistance, please contact Jo-Ann Shyloski, NIGC
Staff Attorney, at 202-632-7003.
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Enclosure

cc: John L. Berrey, Chainnan, Quapaw Tribal Business Committee
Tim Harper, Region V Director






































































